Dear CSIE friends and allies

Greetings to you all and a particularly warm welcome to new recipients of our newsletters.  This autumn 2012 mailing brings you an unusual request from CSIE, as well as news of recent developments relevant to inclusive education and information on CSIE activities.  Please help spread the word by passing on relevant information to schools near you, and to family, friends and colleagues who care about promoting equality and eliminating discrimination in education.  Thank you.

CSIE is looking for star supporters
We have plans to create a new resource which will help schools better include disabled children.  We will work with parents, teachers and young people to produce “Give me a chance!”, a resource that will:
· present a rationale for change

· help make mainstream education accessible to those who want it

· offer practical tips

· share examples of effective inclusive provision.

“Give me a chance!” will help challenge disability discrimination in education.  This will benefit everyone, especially disabled children and their parents; the government has promised a choice of mainstream or special school, but mainstream is often unavailable.

In order to raise funds for this project, we have joined the Big Give Christmas Challenge, an annual event in which online donations from the public are matched.  We are looking for CSIE’s star supporters, willing to donate online during the times specified below, so that their donation can be matched.  If 1 in every 3 people receiving this newsletter donates £10 each, we will reach our target.  Please give generously and show your support for this new initiative to help improve disability equality in schools.

Please donate online at 10am, or as soon after that as you can, on 6, 7 or 8 December, for your donation to be matched.  Thank you!

Law reform

In September the Department for Education published the draft provisions that will form the basis for the Children and Families Bill, expected to be introduced into parliament in early 2013. The proposed changes were initially outlined in the Green Paper published in March 2011 and followed up in the Next Steps document of May 2012.  The government is seeking to devise a new system, to make sure that children and young people are well supported from birth up to the age of 25 (if appropriate), connecting services delivered by education, health and social care authorities.  Reforms include changed responsibilities for local authorities including the publication of a ‘local offer’, the introduction of Education, Health and Care Plans to replace statements of special educational need, the option of personal budgets and the introduction of compulsory mediation before a decision can be appealed by parents or young people.  A number of the recommendations are currently being piloted in a series of Pathfinders, the lifespan of which has recently been extended by a further 18 months; they are now due to run through to September 2014. The Education Select Committee has taken written and oral evidence, in the process of pre-legislative scrutiny and is expected to publish a report of its findings early next month.  More information is available on our website where you can also find CSIE’s written evidence submitted to the Education Select Committee.

Equality Duty guidance

The Equality and Human Rights Commission (EHRC) has published new guidance for schools on the Equality Duty. This new guide illustrates how the Equality Duty can help schools to raise attainment, tackle bullying and improve behaviour. It also features a series of short practical case studies and FAQs to help make it more hassle-free for Schools to meet their Equality Duty.
The EHRC website continues to offer relevant information for schools, such as guidance on the duty to make reasonable adjustments which, as of September 2012, includes the duty on schools to provide auxiliary aids and services for disabled pupils.

“Out in the open”

Following the September 2011 report "Hidden in plain sight: Inquiry into disability-related harassment” and the government’s response to it, the EHRC has recently published its follow-up report “Out in the open: Tackling disability-related harassment. A manifesto for change". This summarises the formal responses received from relevant organisations and sets out the EHRC’s final recommendations for local and national governments, as well as for police, transport, health and education authorities.  CSIE was very pleased to note that the EHRC has reiterated its call for research into the long-term impact of segregated schooling, even though the Department for Education had rejected the suggestion.  More information is available on the CSIE website. 
LGBT empowerment project

Our collaborative project to support LGBT young people establish ways to be better understood, be more accepted and feel safer in school ended in July, but the ripple effects carry on.  In addition to the short film which is being used in the training of Ofsted inspectors, we recently heard that the young people we worked with have produced “It gets better”, a new video clip which was entirely their initiative and which they produced without any adult intervention.  

CSIE workshops to reduce homophobic and disablist bullying

Following the success of our autumn workshops on reducing homophobic and disablist bullying, we are offering these again in spring 2013 in new locations.  “Outstanding outcomes for all” is a practical workshop competitively priced (£45+vat including refreshments) and will run on 7 March in Birmingham (Carrs Lane Church Centre, Carrs Lane, Birmingham B4 7SX) and on 14 March in Leeds (Quaker Meeting House, 188 Wood Lane, Leeds LS2 9DX).  For more information or to book please see www.csie.org.uk/about/training.shtml.
 Participants at our autumn workshops said:
“Well presented and thought provoking.”

“Knowledgeable, credible facilitators.”

“Valued time for reflection – thinking in a ‘safe’ environment.”

“Presenter was excellent – very informative and enthusiastic.”

5-minute CSIE survey

We have launched a super-brief online survey it really only takes a few minutes to complete) into parental experiences of choosing a school for a disabled child.  We are keen to hear from parents, young people, education practitioners, other professionals, disabled people and their allies, and representatives of the voluntary sector. The survey is anonymous, but there is an option for respondents to give us their name and contact details if they want to.  Your answers will help us confirm what needs to change and also help us to lobby for change and work at making change happen.  Having a large number of responses will help us tremendously so please complete this survey and tell others about it too; it will be open until this Friday, 30 November.  Thank you, we look forward to receiving your views!
Other CSIE news
· We are honoured to have been invited to facilitate a study visit to the UK by state education officials from the state of Andhra Pradesh, India, interested in developing more inclusive education in their region.  This is due to take place in January 2013.

· We have received yet more requests for translations of the revised Index for inclusion: developing learning and participation in schools; recent requests have come from Lithuania, Mongolia and the Czech Republic.

· Our collaborative project with the Centre for Inclusive Education, a Bulgarian NGO, is now underway.  The project seeks to get the Index for inclusion translated and made available in Bulgarian schools.  Bulgarian colleagues travelled to the UK in September and visited a number of schools in Norfolk that have been using the Index to support school improvement.  Next on the agenda is a conference in Sofia early next month.

· Our work to produce the next in the Trends series is also under way; we have embarked on requesting necessary information from relevant government departments.  CSIE has established a practice of reporting school placement trends (i.e. whether children are placed in mainstream or separate, special, schools) of all local authorities in England.  This project seeks to improve information available to parents of children who have statements of special educational needs in England, in order to empower them to make better informed choices for their children's education and support the development of provision available locally.  The project is being funded by a grant from the Esmée Fairbairn Foundation.

· Earlier this month we were thrilled to hear that Norfolk Children’s Services are setting up a system of collaborative peer evaluation around school improvement issues, and have chosen to give a copy of the Index for inclusion to each school, as a means of reducing ‘initiative overload’ and drawing efforts together into a single approach to school improvement.
· Last but not least, please remember CSIE during the Big Give Christmas Challenge  (see above for more details.)  We would love it if you would donate online at 10am, or as soon after that as you can, on 6, 7 or 8 December, for your donation to be matched.  Thank you! 
Keeping in touch and staying up to date with CSIE
Are there other types of training events you would like CSIE to put on?  Can we help you get the most out of the Index for inclusion?  Are there other resources you would like us to produce?  Do get in touch and let us know your views, we want to hear from you!  You can email us at admin@csie.org.uk, post on our facebook page or contact us via twitter.
 
Thank you for your continued interest in CSIE, children's rights and inclusive education. For more regular updates you can:

Like us on facebook
Follow us on twitter 

 
Best wishes 

From all of us at CSIE

